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DAVID PRINCE APPOINTED TO COMMITTEE ON STANDARDS IN PUBLIC LIFE 
The Prime Minister today announced the appointment of David Prince CBE to the Committee on Standards in Public Life. 

Sir Christopher Kelly, Chairman of the Committee said:

“David Prince is a very welcome addition to the team. He is joining the Committee at a particularly busy time; his experience and expertise will be invaluable. I look forward to working with him.” 

David Prince was Chief Executive of the Standards Board for England (2004- 2008). Previous to this he was Managing Director, Strategy and Resources at the Audit Commission (2001-2004); Chief Executive, District Audit (1994-2001); and, Chief Executive, Leicestershire County Council (1991-1994).

He is currently Lay Member and Audit Committee Chair of the General Social Care Council; and Independent Member and Audit Committee Chair of Leicestershire Police Authority. He was appointed a CBE in January 2009 for services to local government. 

Mr Prince was appointed following an open competition run in accordance with the Commissioner for Public Appointments’ Code of Practice and takes up the post with immediate effect.
Notes to Editors
1. Media enquiries about the work of the Committee on Standards in Public Life should go to Maggie O’Boyle on 07880 740627. Information about the Committee and its work is available on its website at www.public-standards.org.uk
2. The Committee on Standards in Public Life is an Advisory Non-Departmental Public Body (NDPB) sponsored by the Cabinet Office. The Chair and Members are appointed by the Prime Minister. The Committee was established in October 1994 with the following terms of reference: “To examine current concerns about standards of conduct of all holders of public office, including arrangements relating to financial and commercial activities, and make recommendations as to any changes in present arrangements which might be required to ensure the highest standards of propriety in public life. Additional terms of reference were announced on 12 November 1997: “To review issues in relation to the funding of political parties, and to make recommendations as to any changes in present arrangements.”
3. The Committee is currently conducting an inquiry into MPs’ expenses. 
4. The appointment of David Prince was made fully in accordance with the Commissioner for Public Appointments Code of Practice. Mr Prince has declared no political activity within the past five years. He replaces Dame Patricia Hodgson DBE who stood down from the Committee at the end of 2008. Committee members who do not already receive a salary from public funds may claim £240 for each day they work on Committee business. All members are reimbursed for actual expenses incurred.

5. The membership of the Committee with effect from 1st June is:Sir Christopher Kelly KCB (Chair), Lloyd Clarke QPM, Oliver Heald MP, Baroness Maddock, Rt Hon Alun Michael JP MP, Sir Derek Morris MA Dphil, Dame Denise Platt DBE, David Prince CBE, Dr Elizabeth Vallance JP, and Dr Brian Woods-Scawen DL. 
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